

الجُمْهُورِيَّة الجَزَائِرِيَّة الدِّيمُقْرَاطِيَّة الشَّعْبِيَّة وَزَارَةُ التَّرْبِيَةِ الوَطَنِيَّة مُدِيرِيَّةُ التَّرْبِيَة ـ الجَزَائِروَسَط ـ



التّاريخ: 2022/05/22

المدّة: 02 ســـا

مَدْرَسَةُ"الرَّجَاءِ وَالتَّفَوُّقِ"الخَاصَّة ـ بُوزَرِّيعَة ـ

المادّة: اللغة الانجليزية

المستوى: 2 لغات

## اختبار الفصل الثالث

**PART ONE: Reading:** (15 points)

A/Comprehension: (07pts)

Read the text carefully then do the activities.

**The Time Machine** is a science fiction movie edited by Simon Wells, a famous English film maker. It was first published in 2002. The story is about a man called Alexander who invented a time machine that he uses for the first time to visit the past. He wanted that expedition in order to prevent the death of his fiancée Emma who murdered before. Accidently he found himself in the year 802701.

In that year, the world is controlled by beings that live underground called the Martians. The Martians control a humanlike group of beings that live on the surface of Earth. They are called the Eloi. The Martians treat the Eloi very badly. **They** butcher and cook the Eloi as a source of food. They are strict and the Eloi are terrified of them. Alexander spends most of his time on Earth's surface with the friendly Eloi. He ends up saving the life of an Eloi named Weena. Weena becomes dedicated to the Time Traveler and accompanies him in his exploration of the world, as it existed in 802701.

The Time Traveler becomes an enemy of the Martians. This causes them to attack the Time Traveler, and kill his good friend Weena. The angry Martians try to capture him, but he frees himself and his time machine. He used it to escape from the year 802701. Before the Time Traveler returns to his time, he sees glimpses of the future. He sees the end of the world starting to take form.

Then, the Time Traveler returns to his own time. He tells his friends what had happened to him. They, unfortunately, do not believe him.

## 1. Circle the letter that corresponds to the right answer:

The Time Machine is:

- a) a fiction novel
- **b**) a fiction film
- c) a scientific report

## 2. Say whether the following statements are "true" or "false".

- a) The time traveler travelled to the past.
- **b)** Martians treated the Eloi in a very unpleasant way.
- c) After leaving the year 802701, Alexander saw the end of the world.

## 3. In which paragraph is it mentioned that

- a) the time traveller saw signs, which reveal the end of the world?
- **b**) people who live in the earth in 802701 were governed by Martians?

## 4. Answer the following questions according to the text.

- a) What was the purpose of Alexander's expedition?
- **b)** Who is controlling the world in 802701?
- c) Did Alexander remain in the year 802701? Justify from the text.

5. Who or what do the underlined words refer to in the text?

a) who (§1)

**b**) they (§2)

## **B/** Text Exploration:

(08pts)

1. Match the words with their definitions.

Words	Definitions
a) Fiction	1) Person who is travelling or who often travels.
<b>b</b> ) Alien	2) Writing that describes invented people and events, not real ones.
c) Traveller	3) Creature from another world.

## 2. Complete the following table:

Verb	Noun	Adjective
To travel		
•••••		existent

## 3. Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

- a) I [to change] destiny, if time travel (to be) possible.
- **b**) If film makers (not to create) fiction movies, we [to see] strange creatures.

## 4. Rewrite sentence (b) so that it means the same as sentence (a).

- 1/a) Film makers made many science fiction films.
  - b) Many science fiction films .....
- 2/a) Martians will conquer the world.
  - **b**) The world .....

#### 5-Underline the silent letters

World -starting- knight -autumn

### 6. Fill in the gaps with words from the list below: creatures - because - movies - show

#### **PART TWO: Written Expression**

(05 points)

Choose **ONE** of the following topics:

Topic one: 'To be or not to be 'is a famous line by William Shakespeare from his play Hamlet. Use the following notes to write a biography about him.

- -born 1564\Britain.
- -playwright poet
- -marriage to Anne Hathaway 1582.
- -famous play: King Lear, Hamlet, Othello
- -Died 1616

#### **Topic Two:**

"People should work together to face the dangers of natural disasters."

In a well-structured paragraph, say what people should do in order to live in safety...



# الجُمْهُورِيَّة الجَزَ ائِرِيَّة الدِّيمُقْرَاطِيَّة الشَّعْبِيَّة وَزَارَةُ التَّرْبِيَةِ الوَطَنِيَّة

مُدِيرِيَّةُ التَّرْبِيَة - الجَزَ ائِروَسَط -

مَدْرَسَةُ "الرَّجَاءِ وَالتَّفَوُّقِ "الخَاصَّة ـ بُوزَرِّيعَة ـ



التّاريخ: 2022/05/22

المدّة: 02 ســا

## تصحيح اختبار الفصل الثالث

المادّة: اللغة الانجليزية

المستوى: 2 لغات

## A-Comprehension:

- 1) The time machine is: b-a fiction film (0,5)
- 2) True or false:1,5

a-false.

**b**-true.

**c**-false.

- 3) In which paragraph is it mentioned that: (0,5)
  - a-3§

**b-**2§

- 4) Answer the questions (3,5pts)
  - a-To prevent the death of his fiancé.1pt
  - **b-**The martians.1pt
  - **c-**No, (0,5) The time traveller returns to his time.
- 5) Reference words (0,5)

awho: Alexander

b-They:martians

#### **B-TEXT EXPLORATION:**

- 1) words definitions.
  - **a-2 b-3 c-1** (1,5)
- 2) The table:

To travel noun: travelling adjective: travelled (0;25)

To exist nou: existence adjective existent.

- 3) The correct form of verbs: (1pt)
  - **a-** would change were.
  - **b-**hadn't ceated wouldn't have been
- 4) Complete sentence "b" so that it means the same as "a"
  - **a-**Many fiction films were made by film makers.(0,5)
  - **b-**The world will be conquered by the Martians. (0,5)
- 5) The silent letters. (1pt)

World (r) starting (g) knight (k,gh) autumn (n)

6) Gap filling. (1pt)

Movies –creatures- show- because (0,25 for each word)

#### Written Expression (6pts)

Semantic coherence (1,5) Relevance(2pts) The correct use of English (1,5) Creativity(1pt)